Sophomore Announcements—Class of 2018
1. Stay Informed – Sign up for GFHS Class of 2017 notifications on Remind!.  To receive messages, text To:  81010 Message:  @8c713.  

2. Hugh O’Brian Youth Leadership (HOBY) – The seminar focuses on strengthening the leadership skills of Montana’s outstanding youth.  Applications are available in October in the South Campus Counseling Office with Mr. Karls.  The seminar occurs in late spring/early summer at the U of M campus.   
3. PSAT – Wednesday, October 14, at 7:50 a.m. in the Old Gym.  This is an opportunity to take a practice college entrance test for only $14.  Forms are in the counseling center and due Tuesday, September 29.  Sophomores with a GPA of 3.0 or higher are strongly encouraged to participate. 
4. PSAT Preparatory Workshop – Monday, October 5 from 6:30-8:00 p.m., the cost of the workshop is $10.00.  Available to any student who is interested in improving college entrance test scores.  Register in the counseling center.  See Mr. Getten for any questions.
5. Leadership High School – is a community-wide leadership program for incoming high school juniors designed to expose young leaders to the various elements that interact to form a strong and dynamic local community.  The nine sessions of the program will allow the participants to explore varying aspects of the Great Falls community.  Only 14 GFHS students are selected in the spring of their sophomore year for this program, and all who apply will receive an interview.  Applications are available in March with interviews in April.

6. National Honor Society –Juniors with a 3.4 cumulative GPA will qualify to apply.   However, it will be equally important to document and prove high standards in four areas:  leadership, character, service, and academics.  The process of becoming a member will start next year at the end of your 5th semester, but it is crucial that you start building your resumé right now.
7. Resumé—will be completed in junior English classes.  This will be important for you to keep updated with any activities you are involved with including volunteerism.  Start giving back to your community; most scholarships and colleges ask what type of volunteerism you have done.  Consider volunteering, maybe for Special Olympics, Heisey, hospitals, nursing homes, Humane Society, Mercy Home, Receiving Home, Key Club, Food Bank, Rescue Mission, and Bison Buddies.
8. CRT testing for all sophomores will occur in March in your Biology class.  This is an important test for GFHS and for you.  Give it your best effort.  If you are a sophomore NOT in a Biology 1-2 class, please see Mrs. Magers this week!
9. Graduation Requirements—review 23 credit diploma requirements.  Do you have a career tech yet?  How about a fine arts?  You will have an opportunity to explore differentiated diplomas with your second period teacher later this year.

    Don’t forget—to be considered a junior next year you need 10 credits!








